## **Brookfield R-III School District**

Jim McIntyre, Board President Blake DeVoy, Board Vice President Jered Wallace, Board Treasurer Burnie Hicks, Board Member



Galen Hicks, Board Member Mandy Tarpening, Board Member David Shaw, Board Member Rebecca Stephens, Board Secretary

Dr. Kyle Collins
Superintendent of Schools
124A Pershing Road
Brookfield, MO 64628
660-258-7443
kcollins@brookfieldr3.org

October 27, 2020

Dear Bulldog Parents, Students, Faculty and Staff;

The last couple of days served as an early warning that winter is on its' way! I just want to take an opportunity to give you a few health and safety reminders.

- 1. It is more important than ever to follow the daily wellness checklist <u>Daily Wellness Checklist</u>. **DO NOT** send your child to school if they are sick! Tests, assignments and lessons can all be made up, especially now that most assignments are available on line. Flu and cold season is upon us, please see the following important information about the 2020 flu clinic provided by the Linn County Health Department located on the District website <u>Flu Clinic Information</u> and Child Influenza Vaccination Consent Form.
- 2. Continue to follow the guidelines of mask wearing, social distancing and handwashing/sanitizing. This becomes even more important as we move more and more to indoor activities.
- 3. SCHOOL CLOSING GUIDELINES FOR WEATHER OR HEALTH RELATED REASONS:
  Once again, we will be using the normal methods of notification for school cancellations for any reason. The quickest and easiest way to receive notification of a school closure is through text caster alerts (make sure you are signed up!! Bulldog Alert Signup). We will also announce school closures through the following media: KZBK- 96.9 FM, KDWD- 99.1 FM, KCHI- 103.9 FM, KRES- 104.7 FM, KMZU, KTTN, KIRX & KRXL, and the Linn County Leader web page.

Sincerely,

Kyle Collins, EdD Superintendent, Brookfield R-III